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Thrive

Kouba said it

Dan Kouba

Dan Kouba Staff

Imagine going through your mail and finding a letter from Microsoft. "Nice," you think,
"Bill Gates must've surfed upon my resume on Monster.com, and is offering me a job." But
instead of asking you to sit in the same row of cubicles with the richest man in America,
the letter says you are being sued for committing copyright infringement against
Microsoft, and that you'd better get ready for court.

That's exactly what happened to 17-year-old high school student and Web designer Mike Rowe
after his Web site, mikerowesoft.com, caught the attention of Microsoft's lawyers.

For the phonetically challenged... wait, I bet a bunch of you have no clue what "pho ne ti
cal ly" means. It's when one word sounds like another. Example: "I-da-ho" sounds very
similar to "I-the-'ho."

Anyway, Microsoft says its main gripe with Mike Rowe's "mikerowesoft" was the similarity
to the company's name, and that it could confuse potential Microsoft consumers if they
were to accidentally log on to Rowe's site while searching for assistance or product
support.

Now let's think about this one for a second. Even if you are the most illiterate and
computer-phobic person in the world, the type who's afraid to "push the wrong key" for
fear of breaking it (as my parental units have said repeatedly), there is no way you are
going to input "mikerowesoft.com" in your browser's address bar/thing/whatever it's
called. And it's not like Google is going to spit out Rowe's site when surfers inquire
about Microsoft's PowerPoint or Excel programs.

The kid didn't argue, but he did refuse to give up the domain, saying he'd put a lot of
hard work into the site. Microsoft grudgingly offered to pay for the site's name, but the
two didn't see eye to eye when it came to price. Rowe threw out the figure of $10,000.
Care to guess how much the mega-corporate monopolizing giant, the same one that makes
hundreds of thousands of dollars per second, offered? Ten bucks.

Think of all the 17-year-olds you know. What would they say if someone offered them $10
for a site they put a lot of hard work into, even if it's a crappy homage to American Idol
judge Paula Abdul or Fez from "That '70s Show." Do the words rhyme with "duck hat," or
"screw you"?

I wanted to ask Mike Rowe exactly what his response rhymed with, but his site crashed
after receiving 250,000 hits in 12 hours; his e-mail addy disappeared due to the
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overwhelming flood of support against the global giant. The site is back up now, thanks in
part to a gracious site host, but Rowe's too busy being interviewed by folks a lot more
credible than yours truly.

"The $10 is pretty insulting for all the work I've put into my Web site," Rowe said in a
CNN interview. "That's why I asked for the 10,000, because I was mad at the low amount
they [offered]."

And that's when this laughable ordeal got out of control. Microsoft sent a 25-page letter
to Rowe accusing him of strong-arming them into a large settlement. But instead of rolling
over and giving his site up, Rowe went to the media. It wasn't until after he appeared on
every local news station, CNN, the major networks and even overseas that Microsoft finally
let up. (Microsoft has now reportedly agreed to cover Mike's costs of changing to a new
Web site. The Associated Press reported that Microsoft also had agreed to help the teen
get Microsoft certification training and other gifts, including an Xbox, and has invited
Mike to a tech festival at the corporation's headquarters.)
In a statement that all but conceded their two-month battle against Rowe, Microsoft said
it was merely protecting its trademark.

"We take our trademark seriously, but in this case maybe a little too seriously."

TEN BUCKS FOR YOUR TRADEMARK?

mikeron.com

Did you know there is a Web site called "mikeron.com"? The page is dedicated to martial
arts, the Barenaked Ladies, has a photo gallery of Kristen Kreuk (who?) and bumper
stickers in support of short men.

I phoned Dave Parker, Micron's director of corporate communications, and asked if the chip
manufacturer knew of mikeron.com, and if the company plans to take action.

"In terms of (mikeron.com) we are not aware of that particular site," Parker said. "And in
answer to the last question, we will not look into it, (but) we do aggressively police our
trademark and domain name as we see fit."

If you'd like Dave to sue the living snot out of the short guys at mikeron.com, call him
at 368-4000.
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